Minutes for November 11, 2009 General Meeting
Geraldine Krell called the meeting to order. Board members present: Dorothy Mehl, Mickey Thompson, Stacey DeLago, Jerre Ellis, Duane Herman, Alexandra Stoddard, Lawrence Main, Sandy Smith. 
Minutes: Minutes were approved.
Presentation: Pat Parvoy, Spokane Public Library, talked about the changes they see. Job seekers use the library computers for resumes and online job applications. The Gates Foundation donated computers which supplemented the library budget. The library is asking for $10 donations and the Gates Foundation will match funds, with hopes of raising $25,000.The library offers computer classes, books on tape, magazines, DVDs, newspapers, and help with genealogy research. Library cards are free. You can access online services and order books online.
Lisa Kally representing Rebuilding Together Spokane left applications for free home repair services. They are looking for at least 10 projects in the Nevada Lidgerwood neighborhood to do in April 2010. Applications are available at the COP Shop.
Nominations: Lawrence Main will contact prospective nominees for officers and board.
Community Development: Dorothy Mehl went over the Social Service Allocation recommendations from the committee and the administration and capital allocations recommended by the board. There was last minute notice that the COP Shop needed insulation work on the building. The allocations voted and approved were:

Neva-Wood COPS

   
    $4,500

Volunteers of America

    $1,500

Clean Up


 
   $9,343

Second Harvest Foods

    $1,500

Boys & Girls Club

   
    $1,200

YFA Stepps 


    $1,200

Hope House


    $1,000

Alt to Dom Violence

    $1,000

Hillyard Seniors

  
    $1,000

Women’s Transitions

       $700

Crosswalk


    $1,000

Spokanimal


    $1,000

St Margaret’s Shelter

       $750

Subtotal Social Service Total          $25,693

Mailings


        $10,000

CDNC Salary Supplement 
        $ 1,465

Administrative Total  
        $11,465

Single Family Rehab               $94,920 (3:1)

Sidewalks

$30,000 (1:1)

ARC Building Fund
    $ 1,000

NECC Sprinkler Expense
    $ 7,500

Neva Wood COPS Insulation     $    707

Physical Improvements Total        $134,127

Total 2010 Allocations
$171,285

 Planning: Duane said the next meeting is Nov 18 and then Dec 2. On Dec 9, the Planning group will hold an open house at the general meeting so anyone can see the progress and the final phase of their plan.
Bylaws: Alexandra Stoddard reported the Bylaw committee is looking over the bylaws and will recommend any needed revisions.
COP Shop: Sandy Smith said they served cake and coffee on Veterans Day with a good turn out. The NRO reported burglaries were up. Sandy recommended watching purses and wallets when shopping. Attach your purse to the grocery cart with the child straps. Park in well lit areas and close to building entrances and exits and make sure packages are out of sight.
Raffle: Holly Fry won a beautiful glass terrarium donated by Dorothy Mehl. Congratulations!
Meeting adjourned at 8:45.
Minutes taken by Stacey DeLago
